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Hello Everyone, 

We have had quite a busy summer this year, starting with the 30th birthday celebration of a special donkey, Henry Redfers, owned by Anna Turner, on the 3rd June.  Ten people attended and greatly enjoyed afternoon tea in Anna and Peter’s lovely garden.  Both Anna’s donkeys, Henry and Daisy May were not particularly bothered by it all until a gingerbread birthday cake was produced for them, complete with candles.  The donkeys only had a small amount, of course, but the remainder was enthusiastically consumed by the rest of us.  We had a table covered with various items for sale and £94.54 was raised to be added to the Webster Fund, this year supporting Pennyhooks Care Farm near Swindon.

On the 23rd July over 30 people enjoyed a lovely walk and picnic with nine donkeys at Pennyhooks Care Farm near Swindon.  The farm helps young people with Autism, providing therapeutic and educational care.  The students help with all the jobs on the farm including animal care, gardening, horticulture, conservation work, woodcraft and rural craft.  The West Region is supporting Pennyhooks through the Webster Fund this year and approximately £210 was raised on the day in donations, a raffle and sales of the students’ crafts.  We had a really lovely day with perfect weather.  Pennyhooks Farm is a 100 acre organic grassland farm on the Oxfordshire and Wiltshire border, which has been owned by the Otter family since 1953.  The Farm has provided therapeutic and educational care since 2001, and now has 50 places a week for young adults on the autistic spectrum.  It is in a beautiful location and the walk along off-road tracks through fields with lovely views of the countryside was incredible. 

For more information about Pennyhooks please visit www.Pennyhooksfarm.com 

On the 2nd September Anna Turner organised a Donkey Breed Society stand at the Moreton in Marsh Agricultural Show, Gloucestershire.  John McLaren and Linda Chilton brought two of their donkeys, Gin and Little Nellie, from Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary for the public to meet.  Vanessa Morrish and 4 other helpers all contributed to make the day a great success, with many discussions with people who visited the stand, mostly about the care and welfare of donkeys. 
22nd,23rd and 24th September – Malvern Autumn Show.   This Region held a Donkey Breed Society stand on all three days of this lovely Agricultural show and again we had an incredible weekend.  On each day donkeys were on the stand with DBS members ready and willing to talk throughout the day about the care, training and welfare of donkeys.  We also heard many stories of how donkeys had featured in peoples’ lives.  The donkeys all participated in the Livestock Parade with the owners being interviewed on loudspeaker for the public to hear.  All the people who participated over the three days were brilliant – John Phillips and his assistant Tracey Major brought Miniature donkeys Fleur and Fantasia on Friday, and John McLaren and Linda Chilton brought Gin and Little Nellie, staying on the Showgrounds for two nights so the donkeys could be on the stand for Saturday and Sunday.  Helpers on the stand itself, selling Donkey Sanctuary and DBS products and talking to people, were Anna and Peter Turner, Vanessa Morrish, Keith Lewis, Angela Scales, Liz Harris, and John and Claire Harper.  We raised in sales and donations £487.66 for the Donkey Sanctuary and over £160 in sales of DBS goods.  We have been thanked by the Malvern Show Society for our attendance and invited to attend next year.  My thanks to everyone who contributed to another brilliant weekend.         Claire Harper.

8th October – Visit to the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary, near Wallingford, Oxfordshire.  Currently the Sanctuary looks after approximately 130 donkeys with about 40 out in new approved homes.  Many donkeys arrive with some or all of the problems associated with neglect or lack of understanding and, occasionally, abuse.  Problems such as parasites (lice and worms), malnutrition, skin problems and most common of all, overgrown hooves which can cripple a donkey and cause much pain and suffering.  Their ages range from new born to 30+ years and as a donkey can live to 45 – 50 years it is important that they now spend their days in comfortable and friendly surroundings.  

Seven people attended on our visit and Manager John McLaren and Linda Chilton made us all feel incredibly welcome and stayed with us all day, walking round the Sanctuary introducing us to the donkeys and explaining a little of their history.  We visited the new operating theatre, inspected the superb new stables, watched the donkeys coming in from the fields – all knowing exactly what barn they should go to for the night.  We enjoyed looking at all the lovely gifts in the shop and three of us ‘adopted’ donkeys.  We had an excellent salad lunch, provided by the Sanctuary.  It really was a lovely day which everyone enjoyed thoroughly.  Again, thank you so much, John and Linda, and all your staff, for making us feel so welcome.  

For more information about the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary please visit www.donkeyrescue.org.uk

Sunday 3rd December 2023

ANNUAL REGIONAL MEETING FOLLOWED BY

REGIONAL CHRISTMAS LUNCH
To be held at the home of John and Claire Harper, Orchard View, West Side, North Littleton, Near Evesham, Worcestershire, WR11 8QP.  

Coffee/tea available from 11.00am onwards and the Regional Meeting will start at 11.30am –  members of the DBS only - and the lunch will commence approximately at 1.00pm, to which everyone is welcome of course.

Soup and bread or buns will be provided but please bring something for pudding, for example Christmas cake, mince pies, cakes, fruit, scones, biscuits and cheese.

Please also bring anything you wish to sell (percentage of proceeds to Webster Fund)

We will be holding a raffle –  bring anything as a prize you think suitable.

Please contact Claire Harper on 01386 833524 or email cj_harper@hotmail.com to give us an idea of how many people are intending to attend.

******

Donkey Breed Society

Regional Meeting of the West Region

Date:      Sunday 3rd December 2023

Venue:   Orchard View, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.

Time:     11.00am for coffee – Meeting starts at 11.30am

AGENDA

1.  Welcome / Apologies
2.  Co-option of Committee Chairman and Secretary/Treasurer
3.  Regional Delegate’s Report
4.  Secretary/Treasurer’s Report
5.  Webster Fund
6.  2024 Events

     (a)  Thursday 28th March  -  Countrytastic at Malvern Showgrounds

     (b)  May - Donkey Dentistry at North Littleton

     (c)  14th to 16th June  -  Three Counties Show at Malvern Showgrounds

     (d)  August - DBS Championship Show

     (e)   27th to 29th September  -  Malvern Autumn Show at Malvern Showgrounds
7.  Next Regional Meeting
     Sunday 8th December 2024.  Venue to be decided.
8.  Any Other Business  (Please note that AOB is for matters of information only and not for matters requiring a vote or of a financial nature).

*****

The Webster Fund - This year the Webster Fund has been raising funds to support the Pennyhooks Farm for Young People with Autism Spectrum Disorder located in Shrivenham, Swindon SN68EX.  The funds raised will be used to replace the fencing, posts and gates around the Donkey Paddock which have been well nibbled over the years.  So far we have raised approximately £770.  To learn more about the farm, go to www.pennyhooks.com or email them on pennyhooks.farm@virgin.net
Recently, in the Bray Talk, Olwyn Brown has asked for suggestions as to what to do with Rosettes which have been won over the years.  Angela Scales would also like to hear of any suggestions people may have as she has quite a selection of them too.  If you have a good idea of how to either re-cycle them or make something else out of them, please contact Angela on 01367 240163.

There are several donkey owners in our Region who would be very pleased to have visits from members and their friends and relatives to see and interact with their donkeys.  If you would like to visit someone’s donkeys, or would welcome people to come and spend a little time with yours, please let your Area Representatives know and they will pass on contact details.

We have created a WhatsApp Group for informal donkey chat, news, reminders of upcoming events and to share useful information.  If you would like to join the group please send your phone number to Vanessa Morrish via WhatsApp 07748 913723
News from Hereford Area Representative, Sue Jones:

“Back in July I went on a course and gained a diploma as an Equine Facilitated Practitioner.  Since then I have arranged several workshops where clients have come and worked with the donkeys.  Donkeys are such wonderful teachers, helping us to live in the moment, pause and reflect what is going on in our lives, and also helping with anxiety amongst other things.  Donkey assisted activities are both fun and a good way to learn about yourself.  We also work on connecting with Nature.  We will be arranging more of these workshops in the Spring.”  For more information about Sue’s work please contact her on 01981 510269 or email:  siouxdoyle@hotmail.co.uk

Would you like to learn how to show your donkeys?

There are several people in our Region, new members as well as people who have been members for some time, who would like to show their donkeys, but who are unsure of how to do so, including presenting their donkeys efficiently and correctly in the ring, plus what clothes they themselves should wear etc.  In the New Year it is hoped that small classes can be held around the Region where instruction can be given on a very friendly and informal basis.  If you would like to be involved, please contact Claire Harper on 01386 833524 or email cj_harper@hotmail.com
For Sale
Julie Boyce has several Miniature donkey Headcollars, suitable for Showing , in sizes Foal to 3 years.  For more information please contact Julie on 07734 059235 or email:  julien.boyce@btopenworld.com
Angela Scales has for sale a Felt saddle in excellent condition – for information please contact her on 01367 240163.
For either of the following please contact Claire Harper, 01386 833524 or cj_harper@hotmail.com

Proceeds to be donated to the Webster Fund 2023:

Felt Saddle – Dark blue felt with leather seat.  Hand loop for child and with girth and stirrups.  £15

Felt Saddle - Brown suede seat, cream felt underneath. Hand loop for child. Girth but no stirrups.  £10

                       Both in very good condition – suitable for riding or long-reining.  

Best wishes to everyone.
Anna, Claire, Jackie, John, Julie, Sue and Vanessa.
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, Orchard View, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcestershire. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com
